Town of Woodstock
Selectmen’s Meeting
Tuesday, February 9, 2021
Using ZOOM

Selectmen: R. Gil Rand, Charyl Reardon, Scott Rice

Staff: Judy Welch

Public: Bill Mellett, Barbara Avery, Betsy Scrafford, Bill Waterhouse, Mike Donahue, Kelly and Dan Trinkle,
Melissa Sabourn, Wendy Pelletier

Scott called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
Minutes of the January 26, 2021 Meeting:

Gil motioned to accept the minutes of the January 26, 2021 Selectmen’s Meeting and sign them at the office.
Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative,

Minutes of the January 29, 2021 Workshop:
Charyl motioned to accept the minutes of the January 29, 2021 Selectmen’s Workshop and sign them at the
office. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Minutes of the February 5. 2021 Workshop:
Gil motioned to accept the minutes of the February 5, 2021 Selectmen’s Workshop and sign them at the office.
Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

United States EPA/Woodstock’s Wastewater Treatment Facility:
Scott read the following letter aloud and commended Kathy from Welch’s Water & Wastewater Services along
with the Public Works Department for a job well done!
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Conservation Commission/Merriam Woods:

The Board reviewed annual communication from the Society for the Protection of NH Forests, that was
forwarded by the Conservation Commission, pertaining to a town owned property in which the Forest Society
holds a Shifting Executory Interest (known as Merriam Woods). The intention of this letter is to remind the




Town of the restriction on the Merriam Woods lot on Tripoli Road (Map 216 Lot 001) and to include the Forest
Society at any time when considering any uses that are referenced in the deed.

Work Session:
Scott reviewed what was worked on during the January 29" and February Sth work sessions. Minutes will be
available online.

Old/Other Business:

Charyl noted that she has created a YouTube account and has begun recording meetings. The link will be posted
to our website so that people who are unable attend the meetings will be have the capability of watching them at
another time.

Application/Cascade Park/Arsenault:

The Board reviewed an application from Amy Arsenault to use Cascade Park on September 10, 2022 for a
wedding ceremony. The required fee and insurance coverage have been received. Gil motioned to approve the
application. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:
Mike Donahue thanked Charyl for her efforts to make the meetings accessible by YouTube and pointed out that
it will be a great reference for people who are unable to attend the meeting.

Bill Waterhouse thanked the Board for the research on the properties he had questions on.

Bill Waterhouse questioned if there were other Town owned properties, other than the parks, being used by the
public for financial gain or pleasure that may come before the Board. The Board is not aware of any at this
time.

The public was able to participate remotely over Zoom by going to www.zoom.us, using the Zoom App on a
cellphone, or on a landline calling 1-646-558-8656 Password: 003948 and entering Meeting 1D: 935 0216
8673 Password: 003948, If the public were unable to access the meeting, they were asked to call 603-348-8752
for assistance.

Gil motioned to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 5:18 p.m. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was
affirmative.
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